Minutes of the PPG Meeting of 2nd July 2012  held at

 23 Cherry Tree Avenue at 6pm. 

Present at the meeting: 

Dr. P. Premanth, 

Mark Roncone, 

Susan Roncone, 

John Shilson, 


Janet Southwood, 

Leonard Southwood, 

Deborah Stevenson, 

Thomas Stevenson,  

Phillip Janaway, 

Christopher(Tom) Brown, 

Lillian Douglas, 

John Watts  

Dilip Dave. 

Apologies were received from Dr. R. Premanth.

1. Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated to all members.     The minutes were approved unanimously for accuracy and detail.

2. Premises update - Dr. Premanth(PP) informed all that the new building at Folkestone Road  will be completed and handed over to us on 17th August 2012. We intend to move there and start seeing patients as from 28th August. 

As from that day the Cherry Tree branch surgery will no longer operate as a surgery as PCT cannot support both the new development & Cherry Tree.

A great deal of discussion took place regarding who should be invited to officially open the new surgery. JW suggested a local sporting personality or chairman of Dover Athletic Club. PJ suggested someone from Dover Lifeboat or a local school head teacher. All agreed that a local person should be invited and not a politician!!

PP asked all for there input into how the patients should be called in for their appointment by the clinicians in the new building due to the size of the building. Some discussion took place and the pros and cons of the various systems were discussed. PP was not in favour of the giving numbers to patients on arrival at the Surgery as it was too impersonal. To start with, it was decided to continue with the present system. 

PP reported that there will be gentle music and a TV (educational material and possibly free view in the reception area). 

3. All agreed to keep the same appointment system as now i.e. Walk-in in the morning and appointments only in the afternoon at the new build.

4. PP gave a brief resume on the mini bus and its purpose. He reminded everyone of the running of the bus service by excellent volunteers and it is free for patients (used mainly by residents of the rural Elvington-Eythorne area). There is a donation box in the bus should any one wishes to donate for the service. 

5. He also reported that a barbeque is organised at the Shepherdswell premises on Mill Lane, on Saturday 19th August 2012 in order to raise funds towards maintaining and running the mini bus service. All patients, family and friends were invited.

6. PP said that from now on all complaints received will be discussed at the PPG meetings in order to try and get a more purposeful resolution.

7. PP reported that we get electronic discharge notes from the hospital which is good as we can read them!! However some patients are discharged too early.  

8. All were updated on the fact that there will be no more PCT from next April. A CCG(clinical commissioning group) has been set up to replace the PCT. How exactly this will work out is not sure yet. Watch this space

9. A PPG feedback survey forms were given out to all to be returned to PCT by end of September.

10. PP proposed, seconded by JW that Phil Janaway be our chairperson. He was elected unanimously. PJ proposed and PP seconded that DD be elected as secretary. Approved by all. 

11. P gave a brief resume of the Cherry Tree surgery. We have been here for 18 years and it was end of an era. All patients will be automatically transferred to Folkestone Road. 

12. PP reported that all GPs will rotate between the two sites F/Road and S/Well. JS asked if we were getting a lady GP . PP said Dr. Nupul Mittal(lady GP) will be joining the practice soon. LS suggested promoting breathing exercise classes. PP said he will look into this. MR suggested having a drop in clinic for blood test once a week or 1 hour a day. PP said once we have settled in the new premises we will see if this can be done. We hope to have a new practice leaflet soon and suggestions to be e-mailed to DD please. 

PJ congratulated PP and all the staff for their work in the past year at the DHC under very difficult and cramped conditions. He said that all the staff had gone an extra mile to give the patients an excellent service during this difficult time.

The next meeting will be held at 143 Folkestone Road on Monday 

1st October 2012 at 6pm. 

The meeting closed at 7 pm. DD thanked all for coming and for their participation in the discussions.
